BOARD OF HEALTH
November 21, 2023

The meeting was in Room 5 of the Town hali and was called to order at 5:35 p.m. Present
were Chairman Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Jane Williams, and Director of Public Health, Shelly
Newhouse. Our next regularly scheduled meeting will be on December 5, 2023.

The Board reviewed and approved the October 17, 2023 minutes.

The Board reviewed and approved the most recent food inspection reports.

The Director updated the Board on restaurant changes in Town. Frango's Chicken is a ghost
chicken operating in As Good As It Gets. This is a door dash/grub hub delivery service with
no sit down service. Pizza Mia building was sold and Pizza Mia will operate the shop only
and is currently closed for minor renovations. Michaels Place is slated to open in the Spring

- with the original owner, Michael McCoy.

Department Business

Flu update

All flu clinics are completed. We have a few doses left for anyone that would need it.
Department Business

Olin-Community Involvement Plan

The goal of the CIP is to encourage and facilitate community engagement during the
investigation and cleanup of contamination associated with the Olin Superfund Site. The CIP
describes how EPA will involve the community and address local needs during the cleanup
process. There is an Action plan that EPA has approved that identifies a variety of tools and
activities to help engage the public with this process.

887 Woburn Street-Transfer Station

DEP has issued its Draft Permit and Authorization to Construct. DEP has determined that
the applicant/application complies with the requirements of 310 CMR 19.00 and it is in
compliance with the conditions imposed by DEP. This Draft decision will allow DEP to accept
comments for a period of 30 days before issuance of a final permit and ATC.

Dr. Williams motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:05 p.m., Ms. Sabounijian, seconded, voted
2-0.
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Re€ording:
Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health




